Comments Submitted by R. Kelley, Bonneville Power Administration
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Bonneville Power Administration appreciates the opportunity to respond to the NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Request for Formal Comments. Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Request for Formal Comments on 2013 Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Item 3.a.iii – Comments Due September 9, 2013
1.  BPA would like NAESB to clarify the change made to timing tables that are applicable to WECC.  The current NAESB timing tables have column “B” titled “The GPS, LSE, and PSE Conduct Market Assessment” however the timing table presented in WEQ-004 Appendix D changes the title of the column to “BA and TSP Conduct Reliability Assessments”.  Our concern is that the timing tables appear to no longer be applicable to the Market Operators; GPE, LSE, or PSE’s.  As one of these entities, we exercise our review and approval rights on e-Tags each day.  BPA believe that it is both helpful and appropriate for the timing tables to detail the amount of review time not only for BA’s and TSP’s but for GPE, LSE, and PSE’s.  We would request NAESB review the timing table and determine if another change to the column heading is appropriate or if the addition of a new column addressing the timing assessments for GPE, LSE, and PSE will resolve our concerns.  


2. WEQ-004-17-3 where in the clock hour shall be 20 minutes?  At the top of the hour or any time with in the hour?

